
MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

December 19th, 2017

Convene: 1:35 pm





Adjourn 2:12 pm

Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Rosemary Roberson, Mary Sonksen and Peter Smith
Absent: Dr. Judy Johnson
There was not a quorum.  The Members who were present did not vote.
Public Comment: None
Approval of November Minutes: No vote taken.
Approval of Financial Report:  Mr. Sims reported we have spent 40.29% of our fiscal year budget.  Points of interest: BEP line item is at 119% - there are some assets that need to be removed.  Prevention at the beginning of the year had a FTE that was vacant, this salary amount has been adjusted, and Case Services are a little high.   Adjustments will be made as needed.  
No vote taken on the financial report due to lack of a quorum.  
Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby said SCCB presented the budget for fiscal year 2018-19 to the Senate Finance Committee.  Senator Alexander is the Chairman of this committee.

We are waiting to hear from the Ways and Means Subcommittee as to when they will hear our budget proposal.  Representative Merrill Smith is the Chairman of this committee.  

We have not heard from the Senate Oversight Committee since our meeting.  
Mr. Sims stated we have two audits coming up and they are:
 1. The statewide single audit will review SCCB and our sister agency SCDVR.  They will be looking at what is called the “big pot of money.”  This is the basic 110 which is the same as the VR grant.  
2. The Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) will take place at SCCB in middle January to review operating procedures, policies and financial information.        
Chairperson Sonksen signed the letter to Governor McMaster concerning addressing the vacancies on our SCCB Board of Commissioners.  The letter will be mailed today. 
Mr. Smith asked if each board member could sign the letter.  Mr. Kirby suggested the Chairperson submit the letter and at a later date if we need to follow up all the Board Members should sign the letter if this is agreeable with the members.  
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: Mr. Walker reported on the Proposed Rebranding of the Ellen Beach Mack Rehabilitation Center.  Mr. Walker said the proposal is asking the Board to consider approving a rebranding of the Ellen Beach Mack Rehabilitation Center.  A statewide comprehensive needs assessment was done several years ago with the San Diego State University.  During this study we met with consumers, consumer groups, consumers at the Center and staff members at the Center.  Basically, it is consistent with what other VR blind agencies which have centers are facing.  Mr. Walker stated with the passage of the Workforce Innovation Opportunities Act, doing away with homemakers’ closures, and moving the Independent Living Program to the Department of Human Services we recognized there is a need to realign the Center and focus on employment.  

The Center Director, Melissa Young, has been working with the instructors for the past year.  They have reviewed all the learning objectives that we want individuals to learn at the Center and skills we want them to master.  Then they created a written curriculum to have lesson plans that focus on teaching those learning objectives and making sure those skills are being taught.  Pre and post tests have been created.  We are looking at bringing a GED teaching and testing program to the Center.  

We are looking at changing the way we are doing things.  A Bridge Program (Building Readiness for Individualized Development of Gainful Employment) has been added at the end.  

This information is in the December Board packet, (A Proposed Rebranding.) 

Mr. Walker is asking for the approval of the Board Members to rebrand the EBMRC to the Ellen Beach Mack Rehabilitation Center for Employment.  
Mr. Smith suggested Ellen Beach Mack Employment Skills Center.  The name change will be discussed during the January meeting.  

Chairperson Sonksen asked if an individual who does not want to work could they be eligible for the training.  Mr. Walker said for an individual to be eligible for VR services they would have to state they are interested in employment.   
Mr. Kirby reported one of our drivers was involved in an accident when transporting a consumer, not his fault, and no one was seriously hurt.  

Public Comment: Joe Urbanek asked the cost of the needs assessment done by the San Diego University.  Mr. Walker stated the assessment was done two years ago.  Mr. Urbanek withdrew his question.   
Adjourn: Mr. Smith made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.

No vote was taken.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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